

NEWSLETTER (2/90) February 12th, 1990

Editorial

At last the promised Newsletter about this year's Annual General Meeting of the Society.

The AGM will be held at 8pm on Thursday March 1st in Christ Church Hall, Highland Road. All members and those who would like to join are cordially invited to come along.

This is your opportunity to hear at first hand what the Committee has been doing on your behalf over the past year, what it proposes to do during the coming year and for you to have your say about both.

In an earlier Newsletter Paul Bennett signalled his wish that he wants to stand down as Secretary, although he will complete current projects and continue as Planning Officer for Lewisham and as Membership Secretary. That means we need a volunteer or volunteers to take on the receipt and sending of letters from the Society not dealt with by other members of the Committee, organising the agenda of meetings and taking minutes when necessary. If there are any nominations for this job, or for that matter any other Committee position, please let either Paul Bennett or Paul Sharrock (Chairman) know before the AGM. The positions, names and addresses of the Committee are listed as usual at the end of this Newsletter.

The Agenda for the Annual General Meeting is:

- Chairman's opening report
- 2) A Presentation by the Society
 - break for refreshments -
- 3) Officers Reports
- 4) Accounts
- 5) Election of Officers
- 6) Aims for 1990

As there is quite a lot of Society business to get through there are no visiting speakers this year. However we have invited the candidates for the Local Elections on the 3rd May to attend. Those that do have been asked to identify themselves and although it is not intended to give them a political platform, it will give us an opportunity to quiz them about their views and intentions on local environmental issues.

I expect many will remember that we were intending to offer wine and cheese after the AGM. Unfortunately, the Parish Church Council felt that they should maintain their earlier decision not to allow alcohol on the premises. So refreshments will be tea/coffee and biscuits.

Finally would those attending please remember to leave quietly by the lower exit so that we do not disturb the Vicar's children who will be in bed and hopefully asleep by the time we finish.

Your Committee are looking forward to seeing everyone. make a note in your diary and do not forget - make an effort and come along.

Peter Pain (Editor)

List of Officers and Road Representatives

Chairman: Paul Sharrock, Shelterdale, Elstree Hill Secretary: Paul Bennett, 12 Elstree Hill (466-1091) Treasurer: Alan Marks, 78 Madeira Ave Planning Officer (Bromley): Bill Jamieson, 7 Bromley Ave Planning Officer (Lewisham) and Membership Secretary: Paul Bennett Press Officer: John Ealey, 24 Warren Ave Newsletter Editor/Meetings Organiser: Peter Pain, 74 Madeira Ave BR Link/Bromley meetings reps: Mark Towse, 18 Ravensbourne Ave George Hodson, 20 Ravensbourne Ave

Bromley Ave/Grasmere Rd Oaklands Rd/Spencer Rd Crab Hill/Downs Hill Farnaby Rd (1-108) Farnaby Rd (109+) Madeira Ave Ravensbourne Ave/ Ravensmead Rd Warren Ave

Leslie Tucker, 5 Bromley Ave Calmont Rd/Ashgrove Rd Mr & Mrs Legg, 39 Madeira Ave Coniston Rd/Hawkshead Rd/ Marcus Oliver, 137 Coniston Rd and Derek Crussell, 29 Oaklands Rd Barbara Brown, 34 Downs Hill Elstree Hill/Erin Close/Hillbrow Carol Davidson, 27 Elstree Hill Mrs McFall, 48 Madeira Ave Jo Lightfoot, 136 Farnaby Rd Peter Pain, 74 Madeira Ave Ann Rowswell, 164 Ravensbourne Ave and Steven Westcott, 33 Ravensmead Rd John Ealey, 24 Warren Ave